
Caerphilly County Borough Council Notice of Conclusion of Audit of Accounts 2020-
21 
 
Notice of Public Rights 
 
Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to Regulation 13 of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 
(Wales) 2014, and Section 29 of the Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004, an unqualified audit 
opinion was issued for the above organisation, and that any local elector on application to 
the Accountancy Section, Corporate Services Department, Penallta House, Tredomen Park, 
Ystrad Mynach, Hengoed, CF82 7PG, may inspect, copy or obtain the accounts and 
auditors’ reports for the above named body for the year ended 31st March 2021, between the 
hours of 9.30 a.m. and 12 noon (Monday to Friday) and 2.00 p.m. and 4.00 p.m. (Monday to 
Thursday) 2.00 p.m. and 3.30 p.m. (Friday). 
 
To enable us to make appropriate arrangements for inspection, we request that electors 
make an appointment by email to corporateclosure@caerphilly.gov.uk, by telephone at 
(01443) 863245 or by writing to Head of Financial Services & Section 151 Officer, Ty 
Penallta, Parc Tredomen, Ystrad Mynach, Hengoed, CF82 7PG. 
 
The accounts and auditors’ reports are also held electronically on our website at 
http://www.caerphilly.gov.uk 
 
1 November 2021  
 
Dave Street 
Acting Chief Executive, 
Caerphilly County Borough Council, 
Penallta House, 
Tredomen Park, 
Ystrad Mynach, 
Hengoed , 
CF82 7PG 

Mae'r ddogfen hon ar gael yn Gymraeg, ac mewn ieithoedd a fformatau eraill ar gais.
This document is available in Welsh, and in other languages and formats on request.


